
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Josh Fulmer – Youth Minister 
Cell: 717-723-7732; E-mail: josh@hempfieldcob.org 

 Scheduled Day Off: Friday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for April 3, 2022 =  

General Fund $ 10,399.50 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,512 

Building Fund for April 3, 2022 = $ 100.00                               
One Great Hour of Sharing $ 1,088.36 (To Date) 

 
 
 
 

This Week @ H.C.O.B. 
Today:                                                   Wednesday:  
   Palm Sunday                                          7:00pm Choir Practice 
                                                                  7:00pm Property Team                     
 Monday:                                               Thursday: 
    Doug’s Day Off                                     6pm Praise Band 
     6:30pm Worship Team                                                                                               
 Tuesday:                                                Friday:   
     Doug Off                                               Office Closed                     
     8:00am Sewing Group                          Josh’s Day off  

                                                                                                             

                

Sunday, April 10 , 2022  

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
mailto:laura@hempfieldcob.org
https://hempfieldcob.breezechms.com/people/view/1104762
mailto:office@hempfieldcob.org


  
                                                

 

 

 

 

 

  PRELUDES   
  

  WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS  

  
  CALL TO WORSHIP   Psalm 56 
 

  VOICES IN PRAISE  Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus 

     Fade Away 

  

  SCRIPTURE     Job 19:23-29  

 

  SPECIAL MUSIC  What Wondrous Love 

                 Jordan & Micah Hoffman, Maddie Houck 

 

  MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

  HYMN   Hosanna, Loud Hosanna       #238 

  

  MESSAGE                       Men of Sorrows: Job 
 

  HYMN     All Glory Laud and Honor    #237 
 

  *BENEDICTION     
 

*POSTLUDE     

   *Those who are able are invited to stand 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

              Preacher – Pastor Josh Fulmer 

                       Worship Leader – Vanessa Houck 

                       Accompanist – Jen Hinton  

                       Praise Band Leader – Jen Hinton 

                       Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Micah Hoffman 

                        Video Tech – Doug Howard 

 

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Doug Hinton will be preaching on  

Isaiah 53.  Please read and prayerfully study this passage this week as 

we prepare to worship together.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HEAR YE, HEAR YE!!  We are still missing 

the names of the owners for 2 giving envelope 

boxes.  If you have box number 382, please let 

Tom Connelly know at tomconn@aol.com. 
 

 

 

 

 

Worship Today 
 

mailto:tomconn@aol.com


 

Food Pantry Needs 

Hempfield Area Food Pantry 
Ramon noodles, chicken noodle soup, tomato 

soup  

Manheim Central Food Pantry 
   Crackers, paper towels, tissues, toilet paper 

Both Pantries are in need of cereal, large jelly (no glass containers 

please), mac and cheese, canned meat (chicken, Spam and tuna), pasta 

(egg noodles, spaghetti, Penna), pasta sauce, peanut butter, soups, 

canned vegetables, and rice. 

 

 

POST HIGH SCHOOL 

GRADUATES: If you, or someone 

you know is graduating from a college, 

university, or other post high school 

program, please send the name & 

contact information to Donna Reed, of the Education Team, (via church 

mailbox or rdreed2@verizon.net) by April 17, 2022 in order to 

complete a short questionnaire that is due April 24, 2022 We would 

like to celebrate with you as you finish this chapter of your 

life!  Graduation Sunday is June 5, 2022 

 

EDUCATIONAL GRANT—The church, through the Education 

Team, is offering an Education Grant to individuals who are: (1) 

pursuing a career in Christian Ministry by attending a Christian college 

or university, or (2) attending a college that is affiliated with the Church 

of the Brethren.  Inquiring applicants can send a request for an 

application to Donna Reed, chairman of the Education Team, via the 

church mailbox or rdreed2@verizon.net.  The deadline to receive the 

returned grant application is May 7. 

 

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES: If you, or a family member is 
graduating this year from High School, please submit the name 
and contact information to Donna Reed by April 24, 2022 (via 
church mailbox, or rdreed2@verizon.net). Then you will receive a 
short questionnaire that is due May 8, 2022, so that we may 
recognize your achievements on Graduation Sunday, June 5, 
2022. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Messenger is a denominational publication which contains 

valuable information about what is happening among the Church of the 

Brethren worldwide.  Copies are available each month on the narthex 

table for you to borrow.  For those who have a "paper" subscription, 

there is also a BONUS online.  It has some of the same articles, but also 

some extras such as Bible studies & pictures. 

New subscriptions:  If you would like your own copy mailed to 

you, now is the time to subscribe.  You can do it on your own, or take 

advantage of our church group rate.  In an effort to keep our church 

expenses within our budget, we are asking that all Messenger 

subscribers pay for their own subscription.  However to get the lowest 

possible price ($14.50 per year) we will send in all the requests 

together.  There is a promotional price for new subscriptions of 

$7.25.  If you are interested in a personal subscription, please contact 

Donna Reed by Apr. 22. 

Renewal: For those who already have a subscription to the 

Messenger, Donna will be contacting you regarding your renewal for 

the Messenger Subscriptions.  

 

ATTENTION!! Spring has sprung and that 

means it is time to play, play, 

play….SOFTBALL that is. Our church is, 

again, supporting a softball team playing in 

the Manheim Church Leaque.  We are very 

interested in you! If you would like to participate in some fellowship on 

the softball field, please speak to Ed Haldeman, or Doug Howard.         

        COME ON OUT!! 

 

The Outreach Team recently gave an offering of $1,000 to 
Brethren Disaster Ministries to provide financial support for the 
needs of Ukrainians displaced by the current conflict. (The 
money came from the Outreach Opportunities budget line 831.) 
Brethren Disaster Ministries is working closely with partners in 
the region to respond to the humanitarian crisis in Ukraine.  
 

 

 

Announcements 
 
 



 

 
 

Ladies, please plan to join us for IF:Gathering 2022 to be hosted at 

HCOB on Saturday, May 21 from 9:30 AM to 4:00 PM. Join us for praise 

and worship, conversation and most importantly solid Biblical teaching. 

In this season in which darkness feels like it's pressing in, we can push 

back with courage in Jesus’ name. We'll hear from speakers such as 

Jennie Allen, Jackie Hill Perry, Ann Voskamp, and more. The cost for 

this event is only $10 and lunch and snacks will be provided. For more 

information,feel free to contact Laura Meiser 

(laura@hempfieldcob.org or 717.689.0465) You can register 

here:  https://watch.if2022.com/register/join-group?groupid=21932 

 

HIGHWAY CLEAN-UP 

MINISTRY – The Outreach 

Team is sponsoring a 

Highway Clean-Up on Sat. 

April 30th at 9 am. Please 

sign-up on the sheet in the 

narthex. We'll meet at the 

Chiques United Methodist 

Church on route 230 near 

Mount Joy at 9 am. We'll supply latex gloves, safety vests & 

trash bags. We need about 10 people to help! Hempfield has 

been beautifying our community for 14 years through the PA 

Adopt-A-Highway Program!   

We take care of a two-mile section of Route 230 near Mount Joy 
from the Country Table restaurant to Sheetz. 
 

 

 

Are you looking for a meaningful way to help 

children and families after disasters? 

 

Do you have a warm heart, patience, team 

spirit, a sense of adventure, and time to give? 

 

Children’s Disaster Service  

Volunteer Workshop 

May 13-14, 2022 
At 

Lititz Church of the Brethren 

300 Orange Street 

Lititz, PA  17543 

A $55 registration fee covers materials and trainer costs. 

Meals and overnight accommodations are provided by the 

host organization. 

Late registrations after April 22, 2022 are $65 

Visit www.childrensdisasterservices.org for registration 

information. 
                                                       

 Please join the Elizabethtown 
COB as they host a chicken 
BBQ take out dinner on Sat April 
30 from 3-6 pm or until sold out. 
The meal can be picked up at the 
church: 777 S. Mount Joy Street 

in E-Town. No reservations or tickets needed. This dinner will 
benefit the Haiti Medical Project that provides medical care 
classes for mothers of young children, prenatal classes, builds 
clean water systems & latrines. The dinner also supports CCEPI, 
a ministry led by Rebecca Dali of Nigeria. Dr. Dali’s life work has 
been helping those who are victims of rape, have lost their 
homes, family members and livelihoods to terrorism. 

                       


